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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:.
· 7th March – IWD at Leagues Club.

· 12th March – Next dinner meeting. 

· 16th March – Area workshop, Noosa.

· 5th April – Sewing Bee at Karen’s place.
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Birthday wishes for March:

1st March Marina Duson

12th March Yvonne Nunn

27th March Simone Boersma


Bingo Thursday Morning:
Bingo starts at 10:30am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:30am.
Bingo Roster 
March
6th
Elizabeth

13th   
Bettina     

20th       Laurie

27th
Carol

April

3rd
Karen

10th 
Penny

17th
Lorraine

24th
Kay

May

8th
Penny

15th
Jan

22nd
Elizabeth

29th
Bettina

June

5th
Karen

12th
Lorraine

19th
Kay

26th
Penny, Ros, Elizabeth

July

3rd
Penny, Ros, Tracey

10th 
Tracey, Ros, Bettina

17th
Carole

I have tried my best to sort people out for when it suits them.  It is all a bit different as both  Jan and I will be away at the same time in June - July.  

If these days do not suit you, try to change with someone else and if that proves too difficult, then ring me.  There could be a couple of members who I could ask if in a fix.

Vicki Williams 

Bingo Convenor
President’s Message
Please rave about IWD to all of your friends so to make the day a great success.  Simone thinks I hung the banner in the wrong place, won’t get that job again (is that clever or what).  

Please advise me if you are going to the Area workshop, Sunday the 16th March at Noosa, we voted at the meeting to pay for all those attending and we don’t need to all drive.  Also we have to get the cheque away.

Thanks to Penny and Ros for holding the fort at bingo while Vicki is away and Karen and Kay for nominating the 5th April for our next breast cushion sewing bee.

The nominating committee will be requesting nominations for the vacant board positions soon, if you would like to play a more active part in our club please find out more about these vacancies.

Regards,
Jan Spittle 


Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee

Greetings members, 

(heading)Membership Changes – new contact person I would like to thank very much Penny (Garnsworthy), who has taken over the administration and record keeping side of the Membership Committee’s work. 

From now on if you have any changes to your personal details such as phone numbers or email address could you please let Penny know, as Penny will be updating our membership list, (as well as all the other paperwork that goes with membership). Her phone number is 3289 6496 and her email is penowrite@yahoo.com.au. 

 Membership Procedures

Penny has immediately taken action by reducing a hugely overgrown bundle of files I had inherited and further enlarged, into a well organised manageable size.  She has also written a policy and procedure for the Membership Committee’s work. It’s the clearest worded procedure I’ve seen and I recommend it as a model for anyone who is required to write procedures for their work. We will present it at the next dinner meeting for attachment to the minutes as a Word document.  

My role in the membership Committee 
I will still be membership Chair, write this column and handle contacts with prospective new members, explaining what Zonta is and inviting dinner guests to join the Club, and running rather rare information sessions. 

With regards to prospective new members I would like to acknowledge again Vicki’s continuing work in responding to enquiries made through our Club’s Internet site or resulting from newspaper articles in the local press about our Club which have Vicki’s phone number in them.

 Member’s profile

More thanks are due to Penny for this month’s profile.  Penny sent me it in December so her comments about retiring are a bit further advanced now.  Her warm and interesting profile makes excellent reading – but we wouldn’t expect anything less from our Club’s resident, well established, published author, would we?

See you all at the March meeting, if not at IWD lunch.

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell

Finance & Fundraising Committee
Greetings to all,

As you all know, hopefully, the International Women’s Day Lunch will be held on Friday 7th March at 12.oopm. Please make sure you let me know if you are attending before Tuesday 4th March. It is an event that is enjoyed by all, and we have many people who look out for the event every year.

Our banners are up (after a few slight inconveniences), and ads have been placed, and now we are just waiting for the responses to flow in. May they be many.

There will be several raffles prizes on the day, a door prize and of course the raffle for Bev McDowall’s wonderful quilt. The Pine Rivers Shire Council has donated a couple of gifts for our speakers and Geoff Wilson, MP has donated a gift basket for our raffles. 

Once IWD is over and the grant has been acquitted, the Finance and Fundraising team will meet and discuss what other wonderfully successful event we might hold in the coming year. Of course if anyone one has any bright ideas, please share with us, we would love to have lots of options.

Regards,

Simone Boersma

United Nations Committee
United Nations held its 52nd session of the Commission on the Status of Women 25th February to 7th March.
Regards,

Laurie


Status of Women Committee 

The year is getting underway now and we have a Sewing Bee/Breast Cushion day planned for Saturday 5th April at Karen Fuller’s home. We will send out a reminder before that date. Four applicants for the 2007 Zonta Bursary have forwarded their tertiary acceptance to us and cheques for $500 have been forwarded to them. 

Vicki Bell has been busy buying the utility sets for Jebb House, and they will be delivered to them in due course. 

Dr Lara Wieland’s sister Lisa now has Shekyra living with her on the Sunshine Coast and so far, she is settling in. Fares to and from Kowanyama have been reimbursed. We will keep in touch with Lisa and we may find other ways to help Shekyra through the year. Although we haven’t made definite plans, we are hoping to meet Shekyra – possibly a morning tea during her school holidays.

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter


Thought for the month

"The difference between 'involvement' & 'commitment' is like an eggs-and-ham breakfast.  The chicken was 'involved'; the pig was 'committed'."        
- unknown




Member’s profile of:

Penny Garnsworthy
I grew up in: Sydney, and lived with my parents and our corgi dog, Candy. My dad was an accountant but built spec homes on the side so we moved 18 times before I even moved out of home! I started work in the Commonwealth Bank’s Finance Company and then saved up to travel. I spent seven weeks in the USA and six weeks in Europe in the late 1970s and early 1980s. Then I decided to go back to study and completed an advanced real estate certificate. This led to me successfully buying and selling real estate for a number of years. I also completed a year of an Arts Degree before deciding it was taking up too much of my life.

My biggest move (home –wise) to date was when: I moved to Brisbane in 1990. I have Raynaud’s phenomenon (a circulatory problem) and was told I could no longer live in a cold climate. It was a huge move, since I knew nobody in Brisbane, but it certainly paid off. My Raynaud’s is now almost non-existent and I met my wonderful husband Jim here in Brisbane. Next year we celebrate our 15th wedding anniversary.

People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are: Jim of course, my dad who lives in Northern NSW, a collection of stuffed animals, many of which have been with me since I was a little girl and my library of books, all 612 of them (yes, they’re all catalogued …).

My business or profession is/was: Two weeks ago I ‘retired’ from the Queensland State Government where I had worked for the past 12 years in a range of roles including Quality Consultant, Policy Officer, Accreditation Officer and Executive Officer. Prior to government I worked in private enterprise mostly in property development and recruitment but I was also a rental rep for Thrifty Car Rental and managed my own tea room many years ago.

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are: I have written children’s books for many years now and I plan to spend more time doing that, researching three of our family trees and getting involved in more volunteer work through Volunteering Queensland. In the new year I’ll also be looking around for some temporary administration work that I can do on a casual basis.

My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include: I swim and go to the gym on a regular basis, I love to travel, go to the theatre, eat out and I play very bad golf with Jim from time to time. I also play the piano (although I’m out of practice) and I am a voracious reader of fiction, mostly murder mysteries, thrillers, adventure, sci-fi and a little fantasy – thus the library at home. I love to research and my non-fiction reading can include anything from science to ancient history and philosophy to psychic phenomena!

I also want to tell you that: Several years ago I completed a short course at the University of Queensland on Quantum Physics, to assist with a children’s book I was writing - on time travel.

(Member’s profile of: Penny Garnsworthy continued)
My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  May 2007 so I’m fairly new to Zonta. Back in the 1990s my boss at that time was a member of Zonta and led me to believe you had to be an executive in business to join – thus why I didn’t join sooner.
I joined Zonta because: I wanted to put something back into the community and I like the fact that Zonta supports local charities, as well as contributing overseas.

I remain in Zonta because: I feel like I’m making a difference and I enjoy the camaraderie at the meetings.

Positions held in Zonta: I am on the Membership Committee, but my main activity is being part of the Bingo team, where I feel I can really make a regular contribution.

Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta, sometime: I’d like to actually help Rosalind with the membership stuff before I think about moving on to something else!













All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

